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Attention Managed Care Plans: 834 
Enrollment File Naming Convention Change 

 

 

 
Contact Details: 

1-800-343-9000 
emednyalert@gdit.com 

 

 

 

Beginning on January 28, 2022, Managed Care plans will begin to receive their 
005010X220A1 Benefit Enrollment and Maintenance (834) – Enrollment files 
with the Provider MMIS ID (Medicaid Management Information System 
Identification) on their files. This change is to assist Managed Care plans to 
recognize for internal sorting/delivery when a file is for their Managed Care Daily 
Enrollment Roster without having to interrogate the data within the file (open the 
file). 

eMedNY will add the MMIS ID to the second node of the file name. Sample file 
names are included for reference. NOTE: Only the extracted file with the 834 
data will have the name change applied; the delivery ZIP or TAR file will remain 
unchanged. 

eMedNY eXchange File Naming Conventions 

• Current File Name 
o Delivery Container -TAR: R211208032401..834-.tar 
o Once extracted. R211208032400..834.0000.x12 

• Future File Name 
o Delivery Container -TAR: R211208032401..834-.tar 
o Once extracted. R211208032400.01234567.834.0000.x12 

FTP/VPN File Naming Conventions 

• Current File Name 
o Delivery Container-ZIP: P0123456.D211208.ZIP 
o Once extracted: R211208032400..834.0000 

• Future File Name 
o Delivery Container-ZIP: P0123456.D211208.ZIP 
o Once extracted: R211208032400.01234567.834.0000 

New naming conventions will be updated in the 834 Companion guide here. 

For connectivity and file support questions contact the eMedNY Call Center at 
800-343-9000, or email: emednyproviderservices@gdit.com 

For all EDI syntax and/or HIPAA transaction compliance questions send an 
email to: eMedNYHIPAASupport@gdit.com 
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If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or 
 materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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